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Why are we doing this study ?
In people, inflammation of the gut can influence behaviour, increase risk of depression, or be related to anxiety disorders. We are interested to see if this is also the case in dogs. In dogs, chronic inflammation of the gut is the most common cause of diarrhoea and vomiting, and a certain number of those dogs show also traits of anxiety.  
What exactly is involved ?
Owners of all dogs with chronic gut problems presented to our hospital will get asked if they would like to participate in this questionnaire based study. That means you will get asked to fill out a form that helps us assess pain in your dog (called canine brief pain inventory or CBPI©), and another longer questionnaire called C-BARQ© (which you can fill out at home, either as a paper version or online), that assesses certain behavioural traits in dogs. Both of these questionnaires have been tested and validated in dogs before, so are thought to be reliable tools to assess pain and behaviour, respectively. 
In addition to those questionnaires, the vet examining your animal will also score potential abdominal pain on a scale when doing the normal physical examination, especially when palpating (feeling) the abdomen (tummy). We might then repeat those questionnaires and pain scores in the future after treatment to see how they change over time.
Are there any ethical concerns ?
This study has been approved by both the veterinary and human ethical review committees. Please be assured that no additional or unnecessary procedure is going to be performed on your pet. Also, if you decide not to participate in this study, this will have no effect on how you and your pet will get treated by us and will not impede on any diagnostic or therapeutic procedures performed. If you feel that you do not want to participate even though you agreed initially, you are free to withdraw at any time. Our vets and nurses are happy to speak to you throughout the study to address any concerns you may have.

Your participation is entirely voluntary and if you decide you don’t want to participate, this will not affect your dog’s care in any way. 

If you have any further questions about this study, then please feel free to ask. If you are happy to help us with this study, we will provide you with a consent form to sign and the questionnaires.

Thank you very much for taking the time to read about these investigations.
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